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AGENDA 
 
Meeting: TIDWORTH AREA BOARD 

Place: Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall, Chicks Lane, Collingbourne Ducis  

                      SN8 3UH 

Date: Monday 18 May 2015 

Time: 7.00 pm 

 
Including the Parishes of Chute, Chute Forest, Collingbourne Ducis, Collingbourne 
Kingston, Enford, Everleigh, Fittleton, Ludgershall, Netheravon, Tidcombe and Fosbury, 
and Tidworth. 
 

 
The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. 
The chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the 

opportunity to do so. 
 

   If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting easier, 
please contact your Democratic Services Officer. 

 
Refreshments and networking opportunities will be available from 6:30pm.  

 

 
Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services 
Officer), on 01249 706612 or email kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
or Mary Cullen (Tidworth Community Area Manager), 01722 434260 or email 
mary.cullen@wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’s website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk  
 
Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115. 
 

 
Wiltshire Councillors 

 
Chris Williams  (Chairman) Ludgershall and Perham Down 

Mark Connolly  (Vice Chairman) Tidworth 

Charles Howard 
 

The Collingbournes and Netheravon 
 



Page 2 
 

 
 

RECORDING AND BROADCASTING NOTIFICATION 

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the 

Council’s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv.  At the start of the meeting, the 

Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and 

sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council. 

 

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of 

those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes. 

 

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public. 

  

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the 

Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting 

from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they 

accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in 

relation to any such claims or liabilities. 

 

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is 

available on the Council’s website along with this agenda and available on request. 

If you have any queries please contact Democratic Services using the contact details 

above. 
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Items to be considered Time 

  

1   Appointments  7:00pm 

 Election of the Chairman 
i.To elect a Chairman for the forthcoming year. 
 
ii.Election of the Vice Chairman 
To elect a Vice Chairman for the forthcoming year. 
 
iii.Appointments to Outside Bodies and Working Groups. 
To note that appointments to outside bodies and working groups 
for the forthcoming year: 
 

• Community Area Transport Group  
 

• Shadow Campus Operations Board  
 

• Tidworth Community Area Partnership  
 

• Tidworth Leisure Centre Executive Committee  
 

• Local Youth Network (LYN) 
 

• Wellington Academy Governing Body  
  

 

2   Chairman's Welcome, Introductions and Announcements 
(Pages 1 - 4) 

7:05pm 

 Chairman’s Announcements 
 

• Health Wiltshire – update. 
 

• Army Rebasing – May update. 
  

 

3   Apologies for Absence  
 

 

4   Declarations of Interest   

 To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or 
dispensations granted by the Standards Committee. 
  

 

5   Minutes (Pages 5 - 12) 7:10pm 

 To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th March  
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2015.  
 

6   Services to the Elderly  7:15pm 

 Presentation by Sue Geary - Head of Performance, Health & 
Workforce, Wiltshire Council. 
 
To discuss the services needed by the elderly in each Community 
Area and to consider nominating an Elderly Persons Champion & 
a Carers Champion. 
  

 

7   "Big Pledge - make a difference" Campaign 2015  7:20pm 

 Presentation from Mary Cullen – Community Area Manager. 
 
Wiltshire’s Big Pledge challenges people to get healthy, volunteer, 
or make a positive change in 2015.  
 

 

8   Wiltshire Credit Union  7:25pm 

 Presentation by Martin Smith - Business Development Director 
Wiltshire Savings and Loans. 
  

 

9   Developing Tourism across the Tidworth Community Area  7:35pm 

 Presentation from Tony Pickernell – Tidworth Community Area 
Partnership.  
 

 

10   Safe Places  7:45pm 

 Presentation from Owen White – Ludgershall Town Council.  
 

 

11   Tidworth Mums - Update  7:50pm 

 Update from Kayleigh Mooney and Jenna Lock. 
  

 

12   Magna Carta 800 Celebrations - update  8:00pm 

 Update from Mary Cullen – Community Area Manager.  
 

 

13   Local Youth Network (LYN) - update  8:10pm 

 To receive an update from Wendy Higginson – Community Youth 
Officer.  
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14   Community Area Transport Group (CAT-G) - update  8:20pm 

 Update from Cllr Mark Connolly.  
 

 

15   Community Area Grants (Pages 13 - 18) 8:30pm 

 To determine any applications for Community Area Grants. 
 
Grant application packs for the Community Area Grants Scheme 
are available from the Community Area Manager or electronically 
at: 
 
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/areaboards/areaboa
rdscommunitygrantsscheme.htm. 
  

 

16   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Police, the 
Army, NHS, TCAP and other Partners  

8:35pm 

 To receive any updates. 
  

 

17   Date of Next Meeting and Close  8:55pm 

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be on Monday 
20th July 2015 at Enford Village Hall. 
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Update for Area Boards - March 2015 

Support for unpaid carers 

On behalf of Wiltshire Council, Healthwatch Wiltshire (HWW) has agreed to independently facilitate an 

engagement project looking at support for unpaid carers.  The aim is to understand whether the services on offer 

are meeting the needs of carers, and specifically what services would make the most positive impact to carers 

who require immediate support. 

 

HWW will work with specialist voluntary sector organisations where appropriate, to engage with their members 

and service users.  HWW will then collect together all the feedback it receives and produce a report that will help 

with the decision making process.  The project is likely to finish in June.  If you would like us to come to your 

community area about this then please get in touch.   

 
New health & social care information website “Your Care Your Support Wiltshire”  

HWW, in partnership with Wiltshire Council, Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group, and the local voluntary 

sector, is developing a new health and social care information website for the public and professionals in 

Wiltshire.  The information will include a directory of:  

 Health, care and community-based services 

 Voluntary sector groups 

 Self-help groups 

 Social clubs 

 

If there is any information that you feel should be included on the website, then please let us know, or if you 

belong to an organisation, community group or service that would like to be listed, do get in touch with us.  

 

Consultation on specialist dementia hospital care in Wiltshire  
 
HWW independently facilitated the consultation on the permanent location of specialist dementia hospital care in 
Wiltshire.  We reached a lot of people through the process.  People said that the quality of care should be the 
first priority rather than location.  In particular, people living with dementia felt strongly about this. There was 
broad agreement about the benefits of having a specialist service in one location if this would help ensure high 
quality. The report is now available for everyone to read http://www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/consultation-
specialist-dementia-care.  
 
Wiltshire Clinical Commissioning Group has now made its decision about where the hospital care will be 
permanently located.  It will be at Amblescroft South, Fountain Way, in Salisbury.  You can find the full report 
here:  
http://www.wiltshireccg.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/03/Paper-12-Outcome-of-public-consultation-of-
dementia-specialist-inpatient-beds.pdf  
 

Volunteering with Healthwatch Wiltshire 
 

We are always looking for new volunteers to help fulfil our role as the local 

people’s champion on health and social care.  There is a lot of scope for 

volunteers to get involved in focus groups, surveys, or to help us talk to service 

users.  

If you are interested in volunteering with HWW or would like more information 

please contact us or visit our website http://www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk/

content/join-us 

 

Contact us: 

Tel 01225 434218            

info@healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 

www.healthwatchwiltshire.co.uk 
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Army Basing Briefing for Amesbury, Pewsey, Tidworth and Warminster Area Boards - May 2015 

 Background  

 The government’s Army basing announcement in March 2013 advised of approximately 4,300 extra 

Service personnel moving to Wiltshire, who will be accompanied by their families, bringing the total 

number of additional people to 7,600.  These plans will require additional levels of infrastructure and 

services to be provided by Wiltshire Council. 

May 2015 Update 

Planning Applications 
 

• Priority Works  

Eight “advanced works” applications covering relatively small scale development within the camps 

had been submitted.  Six of these had been determined. 

 

• Camps 

The application for the full scale of development at Perham Down was submitted to Wiltshire 

Council in mid-April 2015.  The applications for other camps are expected as follows:  

 end May 2015 - Bulford      

End June 2015 - Larkhill      

End July 2015 - Tidworth  

December 2015 - Upavon (the Defence Infrastructure Organisation - DIO - is planning for pre 

consultation with Wiltshire July/Aug 2015, and an Application just before Christmas 2015). 

  

• Service Family Accommodation (SFA) 

The application for the SFA at Ludgershall was submitted to Wiltshire Council at the end of March 

2015. (Application: 15/02770/FUL).  The applications for the remaining SFA are expected as follows:  

o Late April 2015 -  Bulford      

o Early - mid May 2015 - Larkhill      

o There are no applications for Tidworth (though DIO will be purchasing 100 units at 

the Riverbourne Fields development over the next year or so).   

o No  additional SFA is required at Upavon.  
 

• Planning Committees 

With the exception of the Priority works which are being determined under delegated powers, the 

remaining applications will be considered by the Strategic Planning Committee. The precise 

arrangements for which are still being established.  However, the DIO is proposing a single section 

106 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended), agreement to cover all three SFA 

applications. 

 

Schools   
 

Wiltshire Council is presently negotiating the financial contribution for new primary schools at 

Ludgershall (210 places) and Larkhill (420 places), an extension of Bulford Kiwi Primary (210) places 

and a total of 450 secondary places to serve SFA at Larkhill, Bulford and Ludgershall.  DIO has 

identified land at Larkhill, Ludgershall and Tidworth for new school buildings to transfer to Wiltshire 

Council.  These sites are being studied by the council to confirm their suitability and to identify the 

best location within the plots suggested, for the school buildings, parking and playgrounds / sports 

pitches. 
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Community Infrastructure  
 

Land offered - The DIO have offered 0.6 hectares of land adjacent to that for the primary school at 

Ludgershall.  In addition 0.3 hectares of land adjacent to that for the primary school at Larkhill has 

been offered.  DIO is looking to make a range of sports halls, pitches and community centres more 

readily available for wider civilian use across Salisbury Plain.  Wiltshire Council is negotiating an 

agreement with DIO and the Army to achieve this, which will be incorporated into the Section 106, 

agreement as part of the planning determination.  

 

 

 (Briefed in September 2014 - but repeated for reference if required) 

 

Location and Number of Net Additional Personnel Arising from Army Basing  

 

Location SLA Pop 

SFA Population 

Total  

Military  Spouses Children 

Larkhill 1,513 540 540 982 3,575 

Bulford 494 241 241 427 1,403 

 

Tidworth and Ludgershall 

 

836 400 400 725 

 

2,361 

 

Upavon 254 0 0 0 254 

Total 3,097 1,181 1,181 2,134 7,593 
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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: TIDWORTH AREA BOARD 

Place: Castle Primary School, Short St, Ludgershall SP11 9RB 

Date:  9 March 2015 

Start Time: 7.00 pm 

Finish Time: 8.35 pm 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:  

Kevin Fielding (Democratic Services Officer), Tel: 01249 706612 or (e-mail) 
kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr Chris Williams, Cllr Mark Connolly and Cllr Charles Howard  
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Mary Cullen - Community Area Manager (CAM) 
Kevin Fielding – Democratic Services Officer 
Alistair Cunningham – Associate Director, Economic Planning & Development 
 
Town and Parish Councillors 
Tidworth Town Council – Humph Jones 
Ludgershall Town Council – Owen White  
Chute & Chute Forest Parish Council – Carolyn Wall 
 
Partners 
Wiltshire Police – Insp Christian Lange 
Tidworth Garrison – Col James Denny 
Tidworth Community Area Partnership – Tony Pickernell 
Youth Services – Wendy Higginson    
Extended Services – Julie Tremlin                                        
 
Total in attendance: 30 
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Agenda 
Item No. 

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision 

1   Chairman's Welcome, Introductions and Announcements 

 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Castle Primary School for the 
Tidworth Area Board.  
 
 The following Chairman’s Announcements were noted: 
 

• Paper 10 Integrated Performance Management Report - written report 
contained in the agenda pack. 

 

• South Wiltshire Credit Union - written report contained in the agenda 
pack. 

 

• Army Rebasing – update - written report contained in the agenda pack. 
 

• Ludgershall Library – in need of more volunteers to help run the library. 
 

• Community Speed Watch – starting in Tidworth, looking for volunteers to 
set up in Ludgershall. 

 

2   Apologies for Absence 

 Apologies for absence were received from Mike Milner – Wellington Academy, 
Corby Kemp & Ann Birch – Tidworth TC, Denis Bottomley – Everleigh PC and 
Jack White. 
 

3   Declarations of Interest 

 There were no declarations of interest. 
 

4   Minutes 

 Decision 
 

• The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 19th January 2015 were 
signed off as a correct record. 

 

5   Climate Local Initiative 

 Ariane Crampton – Head of Service, Account Management, Wiltshire Council 
gave a short presentation and interactive session to promote further public 

Page 6



Page 3 of 8 
 
 

engagement on fuel poverty and carbon technologies. 
 
Question raised included: 
 
How is Wiltshire Council getting its message across to small businesses? 
a.Wiltshire Council continues to work with the Chamber of Commerces to 
promote this, as well as producing leaflets and other information etc. 
 
Its good to promote public transport, but the bus service covering the Tidworth 
community area is good. 
a.A very good point, difficult to give a positive answer with the bus services cuts 
etc. Car sharing is an option that could be considered.  
 
Are there any wind farm planning applications with Wiltshire Council at the 
moment? 
A,Yes, one, which is not in the Tidworth community area. 
 
The Chairman thanked Ariane Crampton for her presentation. 
 

6   SHINE 

 Victoria Richardson and Paul Needham - Physical Activity Officer and SHINE 
Coordinator, Wiltshire Council gave a short presentation that outlined the SHINE 
(Self-Help, Independence, Nutrition and Exercise) Wiltshire programme. A child 
weight management programme for children aged 7-11 years and their family, 
who are above their healthy weight range.  
 
The Chairman thanked Victoria Richardson and Paul Needham for their 
presentation. 
 

7   Legacy 

 Mary Cullen – Tidworth Community Area Manager updated the Tidworth 
community area on activities and events since 2012 that Wiltshire Council had 
supported, these included: 
 

• Boosting the local economy. 
 

• Encouraging people to get active and healthy. 
 

• Bringing communities together.  
 

• Supporting Wiltshire's future Olympians and Paralympians.  
 

• 4 Wealth of Wiltshire fayres – supporting 80 small businesses. 
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• Organised EXPO event in Chippenham – 115 businesses exhibited – 
500+ attendees. 

 
• Organised health fairs and checks at area boards.  

 
• Promoted the Big Pledge – Dementia campaign launched – all 18 

community areas signed up. 
 

• Organised Cycle Wiltshire. 
 

• Tour of Britain – through 4 communities – 5,000 schoolchildren lined the 
route. 

 
• Supported The Big Walk in Melksham – raised £3,800 for charities. 

 
• First World War county-wide commemoration – Tidworth over 1,000 

attendees. 
 

• First World War – Wall of Remembrance created and touring the county. 
 

• Support for Wiltshire's future Olympians and Paralympians.  
 

• Inaugural business and sports dinner raised £30,000. 
 

• Brought business and sport together. 
 

• Foundation fund for future funding and scholarship schemes established - 
supported 24 local sports stars. 
 
 

Plans for 2015 include: 
 

• Business and sports dinner - 26 March.  
 

• The Big Pledge - launch May.  
• Cycling festival – w/c 3 May. 
 
• Cycle Wiltshire – 9 and 10 May.  

 
• Magna Carta – 800 years anniversary – 15 June. 

 
• Walking festival – w/c 6 September. 

 
• The Big Walk – 12 September. 
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Decision 
 

• That the Tidworth Area Board would allocate £3,000 for community 
funding of Magna Carta – 800 years anniversary celebrations. 

 
The Chairman thanked Mary Cullen for her presentation. 
 

8   Local Youth Network (LYN) - update 

 Wendy Higginson – Tidworth & Ludgershall Community Youth Officer gave a 
short update. 
 
Points made included: 
 

• Currently carrying out a needs assessment to the find out what the local 
young people would like to do with their time. 

 
 
Questions raised included: 
 

• Had there been a good response from the Wellington Academy pupils to 
the needs assessment questionnaire? 
a.All tutor groups had been asked to complete the questionnaire, 
completed questionnaires were still being returned. 
 

9   Community Area Grants 

 The Area Board members considered three grant applications and two member 
led applications: 
 
Community Area Grant Applications  
 
Decision 
Wellington Academy, The Nest Nursery, equipment awarded - £3,563.59. 
Reason 
The application demonstrates a link to the Tidworth Community Area Plan 
and JSA priorities under the Children and Young People theme as regards; 
‘Play provision for under 13s ‘. 
 
 
Decision 
Chute Village Hall, Commercial Dishwasher awarded - £925. 
Reason 
The application demonstrates a link to the Tidworth Community Area Plan 
2013 – 2023 under the Housing and Built Environment Theme in that it:- 
improves an existing community facility used by most of the local 
population. 
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Decision 
Clarendon junior School, create outdoor woodland area awarded - £1,488. 
Reason 
The application demonstrates a link to the Tidworth Community Area Plan 
2013 – 2023 under the Children and Young People theme in that it:-. 
‘supports provision of positive activities for children and young people’. 
 
 
Decision 
TCAP, Ludgershall memory Café, equipment awarded - £467.06. 
Reason 
JSA under the Leisure and Health themes in ‘Increasing levels of 
participation and looking at how inclusive it is’ . 
‘Increasing levels of awareness of what’s on offer’. 
‘Engaging local volunteers to support leisure provision in the community’. 
‘Improving communication and increasing the number of support groups’. 
‘Improving mental health support’. 
 
 
Decision 
Ludgershall Memorial Hall, projector and screen awarded - £1,734. 
Reason 
The application demonstrates a link to the Tidworth Community Area JSA 
under the Community Theme and Housing and Build Environment Themes 
in  
‘improving an existing community facility used by the local community’. 
 
 
Member led applications 
 
Decision 
Combined Cadet Force, equipment to enable young people to participate 
in Duke of Edinburgh awards scheme awarded - £2,296.10. 
 
 
Decision 
Resources to support Magna Carta anniversary celebrations awarded - 
£3,000. 
 

10   Updates from Town and Parish Councils, the Police, the Army, NHS, TCAP and 
other Partners 

 Wiltshire Police – Inspector Christian Lange 

• The written update was noted.  
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Wiltshire Fire & Rescue Service  

• The written update was noted.  
 
 
Tidworth Garrison – Col James Denny 
Points made included: 

• That Army vehicles and more than 1,500 troops are taking part in a major 
military exercise on Salisbury Plain. Tanks, armoured vehicles and 
personnel were being put through their paces to test the Lead Armoured 
Task Force's ability to be ready at short notice. Positive feedback had 
been received from local people re the exercise. 

• That a housing development was planned for the old Tidworth Garrison 
vehicle site. 

• Army Rebasing – ongoing. 

 
 
Tidworth Community Area Partnership – Tony Pickernell 
Points made included: 
 

• The Memory cafe was going from strength to strength. 
 

• The Blue Light Day event was being planned for 2015. 
 

• TCAP continue to work with the Tidworth Area Board. 
 

• That the Youth Thematic group was looking at U11’s youth provision. 
 

• That TCAP was looking at alternative funding streams from the Towns 
and Parish councils. 

 
 
Tidworth Town Council – Humph Jones 
Points made included: 
 

• That the Tidworth town CCTV system had recently helped to apprehend 
the perpetrators of an anti-social behaviour incident in Tidworth. 
 
 

Ludgershall Town Council – Owen White 
Points made included: 
 

• That a couple of litter clearing kits were available for loan, the kits could 
be obtained from the Town Council offices. 
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• Speeding through Butt Street, Ludgershall – a local resident requested 
that community speed watch could be set up tackle this. Inspector Lange 
advised that local Police would partake in speed checks in this area, as 
well as the CAT-G looking at this. 

 
The Chairman thanked everybody for their updates. 
 

11   Future Meeting Dates and Close 

 The next meeting of the Tidworth Area Board will be held on Monday 18th May 
2015 at Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall. 
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  1 Report No 
 

Inform  

 
 

Report to Tidworth Area Board 

Date of Meeting 18th May 2015  

Title of Report Area Board Funding  

  

 
Purpose of Report:   
 

1. To outline Community Area Grant funding and other funding available to 
Tidworth Area Board in the financial year 2015/16 
 

2. To approve reapplication for award from financial year 2013/14 - 
Collingbourne Ducis Parish Council - £5000 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Page 13

Agenda Item 15



  2 Report No 
 

1. Background 
 

1.1. Area Boards have authority to approve Area Grants under powers 
delegated to them by the Cabinet Member. Under the Scheme of 
Delegation Area Boards must adhere to the Area Board Grants 
Guidance 2015/2016.  

      
1.2. In accordance with the Scheme of Delegation, any decision of an 

Area Board that is contrary to the funding criteria would need to 
demonstrate that the application in question has a wider community 
benefit, and give specific reasons for why this should justify an 
exception to the criteria.   
 

1.3. The Localism agenda supports the ethos of volunteering and 
community involvement and the nurturing of resilient communities.  
With this in mind Community Area Grants (CAGs) should be 
encouraged from and awarded to community and voluntary groups.  
 

1.4. The area board may want to link funding to local priorities, including 
those identified in their Community Plan, Local Area Joint Strategic 
Assessment and any other community based consultative work.  
 

1.5. Tidworth Area Board has been allocated a 2015/16 budget of 
Capital £45,975, Digital Literacy £1,500, CATG £11,757, Youth 
Funding 11-19 revenue £4,055, Youth Funding- LYN £13,865. In 
2015/16 only capital funding is available for community area and 
digital literacy grants. Area board operational funding and some 
small project support can be paid from revenue budgets as they 
allow. 
 

1.6. In addition to CAGs and digital literacy grants councillors can submit 
an Area Board/Councillor Led Initiative.  This enables area boards to 
tackle sticky community issues and/or community identified priorities.  
Cabinet have emphasised that they do not wish these to be used to 
avoid complying with Community Area Grant criteria or for filling 
gaps where there are council service shortfalls.   
 

1.7. In support of the Olympic and Paralympics legacy, in 2015/16 the 
Tidworth area board invites applications that encourage young 
people and people with disabilities to become more actively involved 
in sports, outdoor activities, recreation, arts and volunteering. 

 
1.8. Applications of up to and including £1,000 can be made for a 

Community Area Grants, which will not require matched funding.  
Amounts of £1,000 - £5,000 will be required to find matched funding.  
The area board will rarely award more than £5,000. Grants of up to 
£500 are available for Digital Literacy projects.  
 

1.9. There are on-line application processes for Community Area Grants 
(CAG), Digital Literacy grants and LYN funded projects, introduced 
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  3 Report No 
 

to provide an easy step by step application process.  The application 
process and funding criteria can be found online on the Wiltshire 
Council website.  
 

1.10. Area boards will not consider CAG applications from town and parish 
councils for purposes that relate to their statutory duties or powers 
that should be funded from the local town/parish precept.  However 
this does not preclude bids from town/parish councils, encouraging 
community projects that provide new opportunities for local people or 
those functions that are not the sole responsibility of the town/parish 
council.  

 
1.11. The decision to support applications is made by Wiltshire councillors 

on the area board. 
 

1.12. Funding applications will be considered at every Area Board meeting 
whilst there is money available. 
 

1.13. All recipients of area board funding are expected to complete an 
evaluation form as soon as the project has been completed and 
provide receipts if requested.  Groups are encouraged to up-load 
information and photographs about their project on to their area 
board blog site  Failure to evaluate projects will preclude 
applicants/organisations being considered for future funding.   
 
 

 
Background documents 
used in the preparation of 
this report 
  

 

Area Board Criteria and Guidance 

 
 

2. Main Considerations 
2.1. Tidworth Area Board has been allocated a 2014/15 budget of 

£45,975 discretionary Capital, £1,500 Digital Literacy funding, 
£11,757 CATG, £4,055 Youth Funding 11-19, LYN Youth Funding 
£13,865. In 2015/16 only capital funding is available for community 
area and digital literacy grants. Area board operational funding and 
some small project support can be paid from revenue budgets as 
they allow. 
 

2.2. Councillors will need to ensure that the distribution of funding is in 
accordance with the Scheme of Delegation outlined in Section 1 of 
this report. 
 

2.3. Councillors will need to be satisfied that grants awarded in 2015/16 
are made to projects that can realistically proceed within a year of 
the award being made.   
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2.4. There are six funding rounds during 2015/16.  Deadlines for receipt 
of funding applications are 6 weeks before the next area boards in 
 

 
20 July 2015 
21 Sept 2015 

                       16 Nov2015 
8 Jan 2016 
14 March 2016 
 
 

2.5. The Community Area Manager has delegated authority to authorise 
grant payments up to £500 between area boards where a project 
needs to be funded urgently. This will be in consultation with and 
agreement of the Chair and Vice-Chair of the board, all projects 
must meet the community grants criteria and be ratified at the next 
meeting of the area board.   

  
3. Environmental & Community  Implications 
 
3.1. Area Board Grants contribute to the continuance and/or 

improvement of cultural, social and community activity and wellbeing 
in the community area, the extent and specifics of which will be 
dependent upon the individual project. 

 
4. Financial Implications 

 
4.1. Awards must fall within the Area Boards budget allocated to the 

Tidworth Area Board. 
 

5. Legal Implications 
 
5.1. There are no specific legal implications related to this report. 

 
6. HR Implications 

 
6.1. There are no specific HR implications related to this report. 

 
7. Equality and Inclusion Implications 

 
7.1. Community Area Grants and Small Grants will give local community 

and voluntary groups, town and parish council’s equal opportunity to 
receive funding towards community based projects and schemes, 
where they meet the funding criteria. 

 
7.2. Implications relating to individual grant applications will be outlined in 

section 8, “Officer Recommendations” of the funding report. 
 

 
8. Officer Recommendations  
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8.1  

Ref Applicant 
Project proposal 

Funding requested

  
Collingbourne Ducis 

Parish Council  

 
Village  
Playground £5,000 ringfenced 

 
8.1.1 Collingbourne Ducis Parish Council was awarded a Community Area 
Grant of £5,000 in financial year 2013/14 for development of a village 
playground. Whilst it is a requirement that Community Area Grants are 
spent within 1 financial year, the parish council has been unable to proceed 
in the timescales given due to a number of factors including changes in 
committee members and project managers. 

 
The funding allocation has been ring fenced and carried forward. 

 
The area board is asked to permit the parish council to reapply and draw 
down the funds in this financial year subject to the board being satisfied that 
the project can go ahead as planned. 
 
 
 
No unpublished documents have been relied upon in the preparation of this 
report other than those requested in the funding criteria e.g. estimates. 
 

Report Author Mary Cullen, Community Area Manager 
Tel: 01722 434260 
Mobile: 07709245496 
E-mail: mary.cullen@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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1. Neighbourhood Policing  
 
Sector Commander – Inspector Christian Lange 
Team Sgt: PS Andrea Faircloth  

  
 Tidworth Town 
 Temp Beat Manager – PC Becks Lennane 
 PCSO - Natalie Cleife 
  
  
 Ludgershall and Rural  
 Beat Manager – PC Tim Bunt 
 PCSO – Maria Downham 
   
 

2. NPTs - Current Priorities & Consultation Opportunities: 
 
Up-to-date details about Neighbourhood Policing Teams including team membership, 
current priorities and forthcoming community consultation events can be found on our 
Wiltshire Police Website.  
 
+ Visit the new and improved website at: www.wiltshire.police.uk   
 

3. Performance and Other Local Issues 
 
The recorded crime statistics for the Tidworth Community Area are up slightly (4.2%) on 
the same figures for last year but it should be born in mind that the crime figures are very 
low and small changes can make a big difference to the percentage figures. It is pleasing 
to see that dwelling burglaries, which can cause so much distress to the victims, continues 
to fall and we have only had nine such crimes in the past year. Non-dwelling burglaries, 
where sheds are broken into, have started to rise again so the team have been involved 
policing activity to deal with this. One recent operation resulted in a car being seized and 
four tickets being issued for driving without insurance.  
 
PCSO Natalie Cleife joined the team in March and has been completing her tutorship 
period. She is looking forward working in the Tidworth area and will soon become a 
familiar face in the town.  
 
In my last update I mentioned that we had been having problems with a group of people 
throwing stones at passing buses in Tidworth. I am pleased to inform you that the 
offenders concerned were eventually identified and they have been dealt with. We have 
also been working with the parents of other young people who have been causing a few 
problems in the area and we have seen an improvement in the behaviour of this particular 
group. 
 
Since the establishment of the MCPT (Military Communities Policing Team) we have seen 
a significant rise in the number of joint patrols carried out with the Royal Military Police on 

 

Crime and Community Safety Briefing Paper 
Tidworth Community Area Board 

May 2015 
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Wiltshire Police - 170 years of public service 2

Friday and Saturday evenings. We have also recently been joined on patrol by some of 
the Senior Army Officers and it is clear that their presence outside certain nightclubs can 
have a positive and sobering effect on the soldiers. We have appreciated the support that 
the Army has provided to ensure that we have a safe and thriving night time economy in 
the area. 
 
We are heading for a busy Summer with a number of events scheduled including the Blue 
Light Day on 29th June and the Freedom of Ludgershall event on 30th May. 
 
 
 
 
Christian Lange  Sector Commander for Amesbury and Tidworth 
 
 

 

CRIME & DETECTIONS (April 2015  compared to previous year) 

 

EL Tidworth NPT 

Crime   Detections* 

12 Months to 

April 2014 

12 Months to 

April 2015 

Volume 

Change 

% 

Change 
  

12 Months to 

April 2014 

12 Months to 

April 2015 

Victim Based Crime  575 599 +24 +4.2%   25% 24% 

Domestic Burglary 15 9 -6 -40.0%   7% 11% 

Non Domestic Burglary 57 71 +14 +24.6%   2% 0% 

Vehicle Crime 46 55 +9 +19.6%   4% 11% 

Criminal Damage & Arson 133 101 -32 -24.1%   25% 19% 

Violence Against The Person 168 186 +18 +10.7%   49% 40% 

ASB Incidents 494 350 -144 -29.1%       

  

* Detections include both Sanction Detections and Local Resolutions 
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